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      Culcheth and Glazebury Parish Council   
   _________________________________________________________________________________________

Minutes of the Zoom Meeting held at 7.30pm on 10th November 2020

MEETING NUMBER 9
Present:

Councillor P Holmes (Chairman)



Councillors: B Alldred, K Bland, Mrs S Bland, Mrs J Grime, Mrs J Johnson, Mrs A Roberts, Mrs M Webber, F Allen, Mrs V Allen


1 member of the public


Clerk Tina Rogers-Smith
Police Report for Culcheth, Glazebury, Croft for October 2020.                                 
ASB surrounding most of our known hotspots remain low this month. Shaw Street remains our main location with four calls. These have all being reported anonymously and do not completely reflect what patrols are seeing when on patrol. The caller has been spoken to at his home address on by Sgt Gibbard after being traced through his mobile phone number. 

The below stats outline incidents during October 01/10/20 – 31/10/20

Anti-Social Behaviour   

Culcheth.  - 7 incidents reported; 4x Shaw Street complaining of youths in cars; 2x Lodge Drive, one for knock and run and a second for tipping over a workman’s toilet during resurfacing of Kirby Road.

1x Smithy garage Church Lane - youths playing around cars.

Glazebury, No reports of ASB; Croft No reports of ASB.
Burglary dwelling’s
One report from Shaw Street. This appears to be a targeted burglary where the occupant was a firearms licence holder and his weapons cabinet was targeted. Two attempts from retails premises on Warrington Road, Culcheth. No entry was gained at either premises.

0 Glazebury and 0 from Croft.

Burglary Others  - No reports
Vehicle crime
Culcheth - A van was stolen from Mee Brow estate and later recovered from the Manchester area.

Glazebury - No incidents reported

Croft - Two, firstly the theft of a quad bike from Morris Farm. The second, a burnt-out vehicle which was stolen from elsewhere.
Violence no incidents reported.
Other We have had many calls offering information in reaction to a high missing person from the Lancashire Police area who for a time was believed to be camping in the Culcheth area.  This male in no longer circulated as a concern for safety.  A second local male who had also been living in a tent around Culcheth has been arrested for criminal damage to a motor vehicle and has been remanded for six weeks.   

Finally, last month I was asked by the Culcheth clerk for details of any recent speed enforcement in the village. This information is listed below.

02/06/2020 Warrington Road, Glazebury, 7 Offences. 

19/06/2020 Common Lane, Culcheth, 0 Offences, 22 Vehicles passed

10/07/2020 Common Lane, Culcheth, 1 Offence, 62 Vehicles passed

15/07/2020 Common Lane, 0 Offences, 86 Vehicles passed

04/08/2020 Wigshaw Lane, 5 Offences, 181 Vehicles passed

22/10/2020 Common Lane,1 Offence, Unknown vehicle count due to several residents speaking to me during my time at the location.

PART 1 Opened 7.40pm
9.1    Opening
The Chairman welcomed the member of the public.
9.1.1 Code of Conduct – Declaration of Interests 
Cllr. Mrs Grime regards agenda item 9.6.3
9.1.2 Localism Act 2011 – Dispensations
There had been no requests for dispensations.

9.2 Apologies for inability to be present
All present.
9.3 Minutes of Meeting Number 8
Resolution 47/2020
That the minutes of the meeting held on 13th October 2020 be accepted as a true record. 
9.4   Matters Arising 
         1. The Green – The quote is £460 + vat. Work should be done soon.  
             Next year potential work incudes – paint benches, replacement bin, soil to level the area.

         2. Glazebury Community Play Area – Cllr Grime has spoken with J Sayers regarding potential visits 

             with schoolchildren. All discussed the need for the Play Area Group to meet. It was agreed to close 

             Glazebury Play Area until further notice. This will enable work to be carried out.     
          Clerk to display notices

          Clerk to contact potential users

          Clerk & Cllr Grime to arrange an appropriate meeting with the Play Area Working Group
          Agenda item for Land & Environment Meeting

9.5 Borough Councillor’s Report
There was a full Council meeting on 2nd November.  This was the Annual Meeting of the Council, which is usually held in May.  It was mostly formal proceedings.  The new Mayor is Maureen Creaghan and the deputy is Jean Flaherty.  They will serve until May 2021, subject to the outcome of the Borough elections in May.  The appointment of the Leader Russ Bowden was confirmed, the appointment of his cabinet was noted and committees re-elected with very few changes.  The next full Council meeting is on 7th December.
The Mayor’s charities are Forget-me-not Ward, Lifetime, Papyrus, and Jump.

I attended an HS2 webinar meeting yesterday.  It was confirmed that the Golborne Link is under review and suggested a little more firmly than last time I heard that we might hear in December.

This was immediately followed by the Library Partnership Board meeting, which had no good news.  Our hopes of a new Library building were dashed for now.  However, our share of the money for refurbishment (£1m for all the Libraries) was confirmed – it had never been taken out of the plans.  

There is another HS2 webinar meeting for Wigshaw Lane residents tomorrow, to which I have also accepted an invite.
9.6   Reports from Sub-Committees

       9.6.1 Finance Sub-Committee 

       No meeting has taken place. The next meeting is on 24th November for Budget setting.
       Agenda items to be included: - Glazebury Play Area [last log work was in the region of £4000 and annual 

       maintenance grant is £1500]; the Linear Park[benches]; Local Plan Consultant; Flower beds.  
     Councillors to submit Agenda items for the Finance Meeting by 20th November.
       9.6.2 Parish Land and Environment Sub-Committee
       Cllr Webber gave her report which was discussed. It was felt that WBC reply regarding work at the Linear
       Park needs to be followed up, only 2 benches and 1 set of steps have been upgraded.

       The library also needs work. The quote from Mr Crippen for the land tidy at Hampson Close is awaited. 

       Due to the current situation Cllr Webber collected 2 large boxes of toys, from the toy appeal, and delivered 

       them to Orford.
       The minutes of the meeting held on the 29th September 2020 be amended to read as follows:

5.2 Problems at a property on Culcheth Hall Drive raised issues as some roads are not on the maps. Cllr Johnson has contacted the Street Naming Department suggesting updates are needed. The PCSO has a Facebook session each week.

Resolution 48/2020
The minutes of the meeting held on the 27th October 2020 be accepted as a true record.

   .6.3 Planning Working Group
      Cllr. Mrs Grime left the meeting for this item of business.
      1 Cllr Johnson gave her report. Members noted applications and comments to be submitted. In particular the 

      application for Albion Park is being followed up with WBC as there is insufficient information. There is 
      an application due for The Raven. Councillors will use the link to view delegated decisions. 

 Resolution 49/2020
 That the minutes of the meeting held on the 29th September 2020 be approved.
       Clerk to submit comments on applications received
       Clerk to contact August Blake again
2 Planning Sub-committee – It has been known as a Working Group but has developed and is now a sub-committee. 

Resolution 59/2020
That the planning meetings are now for a Planning Sub-Committee, is agreed by all.
9.7 Accounts for Payment
      There is an additional invoice for Morrel Play Services of £191.40 and an electricity Bill for approximately 

      £12 is expected.

      Resolution 51/2020
      That accounts totalling £4944.42 for October, and the Electricity bill be approved for payment.

9. 8 To identify items to be included in the finance Budget Meeting
       See agenda item 8.6.1.
9.9  Chairman’s Communications
       1 Remembrance Service – At Culcheth the Chairman attended early to lay a wreath for the Parish 

       Council. At Glazebury Cllr Grime had been recorded laying a wreath and the recordings were shown as 

       part of the virtual Church Service.
       2 Christmas Lights It was agreed to request that the lights at Culcheth and Glazebury be lit early if 

       possible, at the same time and day.

Clerk to liaise regarding Christmas lights
9.10 To confirm Date and Venue of the next meeting 

It was confirmed that the next meeting would be held at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 8th December 2020 via zoom.

The meeting was closed at 8.44pm and opened to the public.
Public Forum
Issues raised included Glazebury play Area and The Library.
PART 2    None
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